
 PERSONAL REFLECTIONS ON PRESBYTERIAN UNITY 
By Jim Cory 

 
I am a big supporter of Presbyterian Unity and feel that our connectional sys-
tem reflects what scripture wants us to do and be as described by the Apostle 
Paul in I Corinthians 12:12—13:13.  All parts of the body are needed and 
should respect one another and not divorce themselves from each other.  
 
I support this belief with a family illustration.  I married into a family that is 
loaded with Presbyterian ministers.  They cover the theological spectrum.  
One of my wife’s uncles served as a professor at Union Seminary in Rich-
mond, served on the Board of Christian Education in the PCUS, served eight 
years on the World Council of Churches’ staff in Geneva, and retired as a 
professor at Union Seminary in New York.  My father-in-law served twenty-
six years as an associate pastor at Highland Park Presbyterian Church in Dal-
las.  These two brothers were at different ends of the theological spectrum of 
the Presbyterian Church.  Although I didn’t always agree with either one’s 
theological perspective, I enjoyed hearing their viewpoints.  They were not 
only family members but also part of my larger Presbyterian family.  I never 
would consider not speaking or listening to them.  Family divorce was not an 
option. 
 
As in a marriage, the bonds that hold relationships together are based on 
trust, understanding, and love.  If you want to know what has caused the 
decline in our denomination, just consider these three words—especially the 
word trust.  We live in an age where distrust and fear are being preached 
to us daily as a result of all the dangers that exist in this world.  Rightly, chil-
dren are taught not to trust strangers.  Adults are advised not to pick up 
hitchhikers.  We are encouraged to protect ourselves by keeping our doors 
(literally and emotionally) locked against the dangers outside.  With corpo-
rate buy-outs, job loyalty and security no longer exist.  Broken promises on 
the part of our political, corporate, and spiritual leaders make the headlines 
daily.  Unfortunately bad news sells and good news seems to be boring.  As 
a result when we read or listen to the news, the messages come through loud 
and clear—Be careful!  Don’t trust anyone!  You may get hurt! 
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How do we build trust in a climate of distrust and fear?  We can only build trust by being trustworthy.  We have 
to do what we say we will do.  We have to keep our promises.  And when we fail, we must admit it and ask for-
giveness not only from God, but also from whomever has been hurt.  Repentance (personal, corporate, and public) is 
needed to restore trust.  Most importantly trust comes with time by getting to know each other and experiencing one 
another as being trustworthy.  What helps in the trust-building process is for us to share our histories together and to 
see where we have things in common.  What binds people together is finding things in common rather than focusing 
on the things we don’t have in common.  Of course the rest of the story of building deep trust is to spend large quanti-
ties of time together.  The more time we spend together, the better we get to know each other as a result of our shar-
ing and building a common history together.  
 
Understanding is the second word that brings unity to a marriage relationship; while misunderstanding only divides 
and causes separation.  For years, splits in marriages and the church have resulted from misunderstandings.  Within 
the church, the major divider has been how the Bible is to be interpreted and what authority is given to scripture.  
Simply said, the two major interpretations that have caused division within the church are the literal interpretation 
versus the contextual interpretation of scripture. Fortunately, I have learned that God speaks through scripture and 
shapes our lives either way we study it.  The most important thing is for people to read and study scripture and to let 
Jesus’ life and teachings be the interpreter of scripture and our lives.  For me, the Presbyterian Church exists under a 
broad umbrella that allows for differences in interpretation of scripture and theological emphasis based on which part 
of the corporate body is being addressed and served.  It is only when we limit our interpretations and won’t listen to 
each other that we become divided and start separating. 
 
I have also learned that agape love, as described in I Corinthians 13, is the ultimate key that will hold a marriage and 
the church together.  Without it, we are lost, for only this kind of love will help us to understand, trust, and forgive 
one another for our narrow ways of thinking and living.  I’m reminded of the mother I knew who had a teenage son 
who was always lying to her and doing things that got him into trouble.  I asked her one day how she could trust any-
thing that her son said.  She responded by saying, “I have to trust what he says.  Otherwise my life would be a living 
hell!”  When we don’t learn to trust and love one another, it does make our lives a living hell.  How right she was. . . . 
.  and is!       
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Presbytery in Brief 
 
 At our May 16-17 meeting at the Montezuma Valley Presbyterian Church of Cortez:  

 Received Inquirers Jennifer McKenzie and Sharon Jensen as “Candidates” for Minister of Word and Sacra-
ment. 

 Dissolved the First Presbyterian Church of Ouray.  (Officers of the Presbytery had previously signed the “separation agree-
ment” with the congregation which is now the Ouray Christian Fellowship, part of the Evangelical Free Church Association.) 

 Spent time in our cluster groups and in a plenary session discussing how we can best serve the communities in which we find 
ourselves given our somewhat limited resources.  The emphasis was on service not survival. 

 Heard a report from Steve Gammill on our Presbytery website.  It should be up and running by mid June. 

 Heard a report from David Ezekiel (our Synod Exec.) on the changes taking place at Synod.  There is no longer a physical Syn-
od office.  The Synod “office” is located wherever the laptop and cell phone happen to be.  David also informed us the funding for 
the Western National Leadership Training Conference is in place for at least the next 5 years. 

 Heard a report from the Revs. Alisa Secrest and Steve Nofel on the Board of Pensions.  They discussed the Board’s action to 
cover “domestic partners” beginning on Jan. 1, 2013, and the reason that there is no immediate “relief of conscience” available for 
this coverage.  (It is still uncertain how many, if any, persons will qualify for this coverage.) 

 Heard a report that the Mission Budget for 2012 had a deficit of $10,091 (through March), and that the Ecclesiastical Budget 
showed a surplus of $3744 (through March).  It was also noted that the Synod will (if approved at the Synod Assembly) disburse 
funds from the sale of its former office property to the presbyteries.  Our share would be about $21,000. 
Elected the Rev. Dan Straw Synod Commissioner for 2012 to fill the vacancy created by the Rev. Max Kendrick’s death.  The Rev. 
Jim Cory was elected as alternate.  (The Rev. Sandy Newman is the other Teaching Elder commissioner.) 
 
 The next Presbytery meeting will be Sept. 21 & 22 (Friday and Saturday), 2012, at the Covenant Presbyterian Church in 
Grand Junction.   
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The Newly Remodeled Website will be online 
 

We have been working diligently on The new Website Communications center 
and we are praying barring any unforeseeable circumstances that the website will 
be up and active from the middle of June to the end of June just check once in a 
while.  The site is www.wcopresbytery.org.  
 
Beth is still requesting information  and pictures either about your church or any 
special presbytery events happening that everyone would like to have on the 
website. Her current email address is bethwco@montrose.net and please send 
pictures in jpg format.  

 
Beth is also starting a list of anyone who is currently receiving the Pressing News  via  mail and would like 
to  receive it via email.  Please just send her a quick note at the above email address and she will place you 
on the email list.  For the next several mailings you may receive both email and mailed copy but as this year 
comes to a close and the start of next year it is expected that the major distribution of the newsletter will be 
via email and the website.  
 
This is exciting for all of us.   
 
Blessings!!! 
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